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forth the ciborium. He uncovers it and casts a long, loving,
tender look at the Sacred Host. Then humbly bending,'1 he
administered to himself the Holy Viaticum.

Again he knelt for &i long time in profound adoration. He
was now prepared to die, and He whom he had loved so
ardently and served so well was to receive him in an eternal
embrace. The attendants were dumb with emotion. Fear-
ing he would die in their arms, they conveyed him back to
his room and placed him gently on the bed. He thanked
them again and again. In less than a half an hour, while
invoking the sweet names of Jesus and Mary, and with a
calm smile on his countenance, he expired without a strug-
gle. Thus died in the flower of his age, Father de Seille,
one of the most devoted missionaries the Church has ever
had in America. His life and his death are his best eulogy.

The sad news of Father de Seille's death was soon known
to every one in the village. His parting words ai Pokegan
had sunk deep into the hearts of the poor Indians; what was
to befall him? they thought; and what was it that made their
hearts so .heavy? After some time the suspense became insuf-

ferable, and they resolved to set out for Notre Dame. It
happened as the missionary had foretold them; whett: they
arrived he was no more. They gathered in silent groups
around the death-be- d, and stood like statues, gazing at the
features of their beloved Father. An Indian never cries,
but the deepened shade of melancholy in their dusky faces
told the anguish of their hearts. For three days the mour-
ning continued, and no one thought of burying the corpse.
It was only when the authorities of the nearest town ordered
it to be done, that tHe Indians could resign tl emselves to
perform the sad office. Poor Indians! they knew their loss.
From him, whom they now looked upon for the last time
they had received God's best gift the Faith; he had in-
structed an'd baptized more than half of them, and his hands
were ever 'extended to impart tothem temporal and spiritual


